
West Zion Mennonite Church 
10:30 AM: Morning Worship 

Church phone (620-345-8143)                                Email: www.westzionmc.org 
 

                                            April 28, 2024                                    

 
Prelude             Donna Stucky 
 
Welcome                      Connie Kaufman 

The Lord be with you / and also with you. 
 
Announcements (raise your hand for the microphone) 
 
Call to Worship                                     Responsive Reading on screen 

 

 
**Songs            Praise the Lord, sing Hallelujah  HWB 50 

How Deep the Father’s Love for Us 
           
Offering (Offering will be received in the box on the back table) 
 
Song for Meditation   
 
Sharing of Joys and Concerns (raise your hand for the microphone) 
 
Prayer 
 
Song               Prepare Ye the Way - Michael W. Smith               Video        
   
Message                                                                               Pastor Phil 

“Are We Truly God’s People?” – II Chronicles 7:14 
 
**Sending Song                                Video 
                      Light the Fire in My Heart Again – Bill Maxwell 
 
**Postlude 
**Benediction 

 
**please stand if you are able  
 
Greeter(s): Ken Stucky 
   
   

Our Mission:  God calls us into community to worship God and  
follow Jesus through the power and guidance of the Holy Spirit. 

 
 

West Zion Prayers 
Search Committee & church leadership 
Health journeys and those dealing with the loss of a loved one 
Graduates 
Teachers and students as the school year comes to an end  
 
 

 Next Sunday, May 5 
Greeter(s): Geneva Wedel 
9:30 AM: Sunday School  
10:30 AM: Worship Service        
Accompanist: Donna Stucky  
Worship Leader: Pastor Phil 
Message:  Pastor Phil 
 
 

Coming Events 
May 8:  Salad supper for women/girls in Fellowship Hall 
May 11: Hutchinson High graduation at Sports Arena, 4:00 PM 
May 18: Moundridge High graduation 2:00 PM 
May 19: Graduation Sunday to honor graduates, short reception 

after worship 
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Livestream can be found on our West Zion Youtube page 
Go to www.youtube.com and search West Zion Mennonite  

Interim Pastor Phil Slabaugh 
Office Hours: Tues-Friday 9 AM – 4:30 PM 

Cell: 319-461-5313, 1812 Carnation Vlg 
Email: p.b.slabaugh@gmail.com 

 
Secretary Carla Stucky  

Office Hours: Thursdays 9-11:30 AM, 1-4 PM 
Cell: 620-386-0414 

Email: secretary@westzionmc.org 

 

http://www.westzionmc.org/
http://www.youtube.com/


 
 
 
 

CCLI License # 9106321 
Stream CCLI # 20084674 
One License # A-738752 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



West Zion Announcements 
Please have bulletin announcements to the office by Thursday noon.  
 
1. The Christian Homemakers invite the ladies of the church and their 
guests to a salad supper on Wednesday evening, May 8 at 6:30 PM. 
Our speaker will be Kara Klingenberg who has spent time in the 
Dominican Republic. She will share her experiences working there as 
a nurse. So come, bring a guest and a salad for an evening of food 
and fellowship. 
 
2. Sunday, May 18 has been designated as Graduation Sunday. We 
will take time to honor graduates of high school and college. Our list 
includes: 
   Lexi Bretz from Moundridge High 
   Mason Jones and Myles Dillman from Hutchinson High 
   Daniel Kaufman from Bethel College 
   Jerod Kaufman from Kansas University 
Please let CDT know if we are missing any other names! A short 
reception will be held after worship. If you would like to send a card, 
all addresses can be found in the Yearbook (send cards for Mason 
and Myles to PO Box 192, Walton, KS 67151).  
 
3. STEPMC is excited to announce the hiring of Angela Brunk as the 
new Executive Director. She comes to STEPMC with extensive 
teaching experience in the McPherson school system and serves as 
head coach for the girls’ high school swim team. Angela will officially 
begin her work with STEPMC in June. Please keep STEPMC and 
Angela in prayer. 
 
4. Large print bulletins will be available next to the other bulletins. 
Hymns in large print (if available) will be attached. Feel free to take 
one if needed. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

General Announcements 
5. Join us for food, fellowship, inflatables, and fun at the 3rd Annual 
Pine Village Car Show on Saturday, May 11 from 10am-2pm. The 
event is free and includes inflatables for the children. To register a 
vehicle, go to www.pinevillageks.org/eventsignup or call 
620.345.2901. Car show entries are $20, food & drinks by donation, 
and Chill Shaved Ice will be available for purchase! 
 
6. Come join us for “A Century of Mennonite Quilts” at the 
Wellness Center at Pine Village on Saturday, May 4 from 9:00 to 4:00 
and Sunday, May 5 from 1:00 to 4:00 for a display of 110 years of 
Mennonite art expressed through fabric. We will have quilts 
representing all the decades from the 1920’s to the 2020’s, and most 
of the reasons, methods, and sources of materials. This is one of the 
events celebrating 150 years since our ancestors came to the US 
from the Ukraine in 1874.  Donna Zerger and her Quilt Committee are 
bringing over 50 quilts to show you.  
 
 
April 21 attendance: 48 
 

 
 
We wish a “Happy Birthday” to: 
May 3: Tracy Duffman 
May 4: Dan Pohl  
 
 
 

 
 
BUDGET SUMMARY   This Year Last Year 
Regular collections – this week   $   5,613.56 $         455.00 
Regular collections – year to date $  60,318.26   $   54,323.62 
 
Budget     $173,035.00       $163,155.00 
Less: expended to date    (   34,598.95) (   31,348.29) 
Less: cash balance   (   48,749.12) (   28,562.49)      
Receipts needed to meet budget $  89,686.93      $ 103,244.22      
Avg. offering per Sunday needed 
 to meet budget   $       2,491 $       2,868 


